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DISPOSITION: PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE
RECOMMENDATION APPROVED

Oregon residential and small nonresidential customers of Portland General
Electric (PGE) and PacifiCorp have a choice of several “portfolio” options in addition to
Basic Service – three renewable resource options and a Time of Use rate. The utilities have
offered these options since March 2002, as part of state restructuring of the electric utility
industry. The renewable resource options meet the requirements of ORS 757.603(2)(a). The
Time of Use rate is the market-based option to meet the requirements to ORS 757.603(2)(b).
The Portfolio Options Committee (Committee) recommends that the Public Utility
Commission of Oregon (Commission) adopt the following portfolio options in accordance
with ORS 757.603(2) and OAR 860-038-0220.

The Committee recommends that PGE be allowed to extend an existing
renewable supply agreement for portfolio options beyond the otherwise applicable
Commission-approved term, in order to encourage longer-term investment and product
innovation, as described in Appendix A. In addition, based upon the results of PGE’s
program review with its marketer/supplier, Green Mountain Energy, the Committee
recommends approval of PGE’s decision to extend its current marketing and supply
agreement with Green Mountain Energy through December 31, 2007.

The Committee also made recommendations concerning Time of Use rates.
The Time of Use rates are higher during on-peak hours, and lower during off-peak hours,
than standard rates. In compliance with Order No. 03-393, PGE and PacifiCorp evaluated
their Time of Use programs, and found that the programs are not cost-effective today.
However, PGE indicated that the Time of Use option is used as a platform for launching a
cost-effective time-varying pricing program, and Staff indicates that solid peak load
reductions have occurred with the Time of Use program. The Committee recommends
requiring PGE and PacifiCorp to continue to offer a Time of Use rate option for residential
and small nonresidential customers in 2006 to comply with ORS 757.603(2), according to the
conditions described in Appendix A and incorporated by reference.
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The Committee also recommends approving an operational policy that allows
a Portfolio Options Committee member to name a proxy that will be allowed to vote in a
Committee member’s absence. The Committee member’s proxy will have all privileges
allowed the Committee member.

The staff recommended the appointment of Laura Beane to the Committee,
and the appointment of individuals as proxies. Staff also recommended that PGE and
PacifiCorp file any contracts or contract extensions with renewable resource tag/marketing
suppliers with the Commission and allow the utility to request confidential treatment of the
document.

At its public meeting on July 12, 2005, the Commission adopted the
Committee and Staff recommendations. 
 














































